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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

Well, the snow won last week as we had to make the 

difficult decision to close the school for the safety of   

pupils and staff, both on site and with regard to safe   

travel to and from school.  We are very grateful to our 

transport providers who worked closely with us so early 

in the morning to establish whether routes would be safe 

to travel or not.   Thank you to teachers for providing 

online learning through Microsoft Teams to continue the 

sequence of lessons.  We know it isn't easy working in 

such a way, but Covid lockdown has prepared us for such 

eventualities at least. 

 

Unfortunately, the snow closure meant the planned Year 

9 pathways evening was cancelled.  Please look out for 

communication from Mr Bird, Assistant Headteacher, 

explaining how we will be sharing the information that 

parents/carers and pupils would have received during the 

pathways evening. 

 

For year 8, the foundation subject exams have now      

finished.  The year group have approached the exams 

with maturity and a positive attitude - well done to all! 

 

Year 11 pupils are part way through their second round 

of mock exams which will give them a clear idea of what 

they know and what they still need to work on or to       

target further revision.  There are now just 28 school 

days remaining until the summer exam series begins!  

 

With best wishes for a good weekend 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

Upcoming Events  

20th - 31st - Year 11 Spring Mocks 

Tues 21st - Year 9 Army Elite Skills Team Building Day 

Thurs 23rd - Year 9 Progress Evening 

Thurs 23rd - Year 10 Navy Food and Nutrition Session 

Fri 31st - 3rd April - Year 10 French Trip 

3rd April - 14th April - Easter Holidays 

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up   
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 
coins or cash. 

Next week is 

WEEK A 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

School Uniform  
Please can we remind students of the following:- 

• Students are allowed natural hair colours only  

• Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted 

• Students are allowed to wear a watch but no 
other jewellery other that a single pair of studs - 
no smart watches  

• Clear retainers must be used for nose piercing 

Whole School Attendance 
from  6th - 10th March 

Caradoc 93%      Hazler 94.4%  

Ragleth 94.5%       Lawley  93.6% 



Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be found here 

The PE timetable can be found here  

Sporting News 

Upcoming Fixtures 

March 

Mon 20th - U16 boys and girls 

hockey @ William Brookes 

Tuesday 21st - U14 boys and girls 

hockey @ William Brookes  

Mon 27th - 7,8,9, 10 Netball @ 

Home  

Weds 29th - U16 Football + 7 8 9 

netball vs Bedstone  

Mrs Hodnett had the pleasure of taking 2 teams to county tournaments 

this week, although slightly wet and windy on both occasions, this did not 

affect the outstanding efforts from both the U16 boys hockey team and 

the U12 girls netball team.  

Our U16 boy's hockey squad were playing for the trophy which they had 

qualified for on their last outing. The boys played William Brookes,        

Ellesmere and Adam's Grammar. The boys played some excellent hockey 

and placed 4th in this round- not a feat to go unrecognised, as our Church 

Stretton are officially 4th place school in Shropshire, with no astroturf to 

train on, that's pretty impressive! (Team photo below) 

 

Our U12 netball team took the trip to Wrekin to play against another       

Shropshire school. The girls played against a brilliant standard of netball 

and held their own with a draw against Abraham Darby and two close    

losses against Thomas Telford and Priestfield which knocked us out of the 

finals. It was a timely finish as it started to pour down with sleet- a great 

time had by all- Bring on the next challenge.  

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf


School Leadership News 

On Tuesday 7th March CSS hosted the first week of the primary Basketball School Games competition, 

we had 7 schools ( St Lawrence, Longnor, Wistanstow, Burford, Ludlow, Rushbury, St Georges) attending 

with 2 -3 teams competing each. Throughout the afternoon the 4 amazing leaders Joe E, Joe B, Joe M and 

Freddie W refereed 32 games in total! The staff of the schools were very impressed with the level of     

maturity the leaders demonstrated. 

A huge well done to the leaders and the pupils from each primary school and we look forward to the final 

next week with Longnor, St Lawrence, Wistanstow and Rushbury who will compete to see which team 

will represent the South in the school games finals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Tuesday CSS was once again the host school for a School Games Final in Basketball, 6 teams who 

were the top places teams from the previous week’s competition competed against each other in a very 

determined manner, the teams worked so hard and showed real passion and resilience. A huge well 

done to Longnor, St Lawrence, Wistanstow and Rushbury for making it to the finals; however, Longnor 

were victorious and will be representing South Shropshire in the county finals in May. Our sports leader 

Joe E, Joe , Joe M and Will D were brilliant and gave a special demonstration to the pupils at the end 

which the pupils loved!! 

 







GCSE Food & Nutrition  

The students had to plan prepare and present 3 dishes in 3 hours. They all worked really hard and produced some 

fabulous dishes. The state of the kitchen was a sight to see but don't let any of them try and tell you that they can't 

wash up - they can! 

 

Jospeh Jones,  

Ed Muttit-Jones, 

Macauley Williams,  

Nicole Seaborne,  

Zoe Henson,  

Bea Betton,  

Alfie Lawton 

Dylan Jones,  

Summar Jones,  

Tillie Jones,  

Finn Morgan-Jones,  

Amelie Northwood,  

Joseph Norval,  

James Orme,  

Jacob Popovic 














